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Presidents Notes

During the July committee meeting, it was brought up that members were sadly lacking on the
Monday evening club nights. It was also noted that no-one went out on a club run anymore. Piers
Snell and myself decided to rectify this situation, and promptly organised a club run for the
following week. I am very pleased to report that club runs have been held each Monday evening
ever since. These runs last for about an hour and a quarter and generally cover about 17-18 miles, at
a moderate speed. The rules are as before, 7.30pm start and that it is NOT a race and no-one gets
dropped, the main group to wait for slower riders which is normally after a hill climb, and perhaps
the odd sprint for sign posts. Anyone is welcome to attend, but please remember to bring lights now
that the nights are fair drawing in. These runs will continue up (probably round the town) until the
clocks change in October, then of course everyone will be tuming up for Tony’s circuit training.
Every one is welcome to attend the club night on a Monday night, once the racing season is finished
it 1s one way to keep in touch with other club members. Circuit training (which will be announced
later) will start at 7.30pm prompt, but at the moment, members normally start arriving about
8.00pm. This Editorial was written early in September, please note the various changes regarding
clubruns and circuit training elsewhere in this newsletter.

Doug Parker

Life Vice President

At a recent committee meeting, Ron Edwards was elected by a unanimous decision to the post of
Life Vice President, the first in the ten year history of Team Cambridge. To mark the occasion, Ron
was presented with a especially engraved cut glass flower vase. The presentation took place at the
summer social gathering which was held at Tony and Sue’s house. Ron has been a bit under the
weather just lately and has been unable to attend many club meetings or take part in any races this
year. It is times like this when it is noted how much a person does in a quiet way to help in the back
ground with the running of a club, things like pushing off or marshalling at an event, Thanks Ron
for all that you have done - we are all thinking of you.

Hill Climb
With the normal club events for the 1998 season all behind us, there is just one more, the heart
stopping lung wrenching hillclimb. Barrington Hill Sunday 11th Oct 14.30hrs see you-all there!!!
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ECCA 12 hour

After packing in last years ECCA 12 due to temperature of 35 degree’s C before lunch, I was
determined to finish this time. The course was a new one on fairly local roads which made a
change from the usual one round Colchester and Chelmsford.

The field was quite small with only 36 solo’s and Ralph and Liz Milne on a tandem trike. We
all assembled at the Shaftsbury CC hut at Ugley together with the vast number of helpers and
marshals etc. It was quite cool as rode up to the start ready for 06.15am, but I was looking
forward to 6.15pm so that it would all be over.

I collected my little box of food and set off down the ski slope start of the E1/25 course
towards Newport. The course went up to Stumps Cross and then out to Royston before
returning to Sawston where [ had arranged to meet Sue. I used to pick up a bottle from her
every 30 miles and keep going, but for the past few years I have stopped every 30 miles fora
stretch and a change of position and found this helps considerably. It is a long time to sit in
one position otherwise. Then it was back on the bike for a long leg up the A11,A14,A142 to
Soham and across to Stretham before returning to meet Sue again at Wicken. It was here that
[ realised I had a soft front tyre. I decided to try and pump it up and by repeating this every
two hours it got me through the rest of the day. I have never punctured in an event, since I
have deep section rims and did not fancy trying to change the tub with valve extensions, at!
the side of the road unless [ had to. After a change of bottle it was off again down the same
route to Four Went Ways where we turned and retraced back to Stretham. Doug Parker was
at the roundabout to give me a cheer as I turned to meet Sue again at Soham roundabout. |
did not have to repeat the Soham - Stretham - Soham leg again as lan Cammish was so far off
the front they were trying to regroup the field. (I watched Ian come through the Stretham
RAB and also saw him further up the course - he was going like a train, and clocked 3.59 for
the first 100 miles..DP)... I set off for Four Went Ways again for the next turn and then back
up through Six Mile Bottom and left up to Stechworth. By this time it was getting quite hot a
NE wind had got up and my feet were hurting. Consequentially the leg from Dunsley Corner
to Six Mile Bottom over all the bumps and into the wind was horrible. After two circuits of
this loop I was turned round at Stetchworth and made my painful way towards the finishing
circuit based on Duxford and Great Chesterford. I was reduced to sitting on the ground for
3-4 minutes every circuit to let the pain in my feet subside so I lost a lot of time.

My 12 hours eventually finished % round the finishing circuit, which was where 1 thought
that it would, so I had told Sue I could just ride back to the HQ as it did not really seem worth
her trying to follow me around and pick me up in the car. Ickleton Village Hall and a cup of
tea was a lovely sight as I had really suffered with my feet. The provisional result board
showed me to have completed 217.87 miles, and Ed Pheby had won with 251.25 miles. lan
Cammish had packed. The tandem trike got mixed competition record of 258.76 miles,
which is an amazing ride in the conditions.

It was lovely not to ride any more and I thought that my problems were over as we headed for
home. But when I woke up next morning I discovered that I had rubbed my crutch raw and
sitting on the saddle was very painful. I was still sore by Wednesday that I could not ride the
Club 10 (best conditions and warmest night of the season.. ED) nor - the 50 the following
Saturday. I did at least finish this time so I achieved my objective but I do not intend riding
another one. The heat really got to me, I normally love the hot weather but not for a 12. This
* must have been the only nice Sunday of the entire year.

Report by Tony Clarke.
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Presidents Handicap Cup 25 mile TT

Piers Snell made it double by taking the Presidents Handicap Cup for the second year in
succession on the E2/25 course on July 29th. Only six riders contested the event on a above
average summers evening, even the President was unable to attend due to business
commitments in Devon. Fastest rider on the night was Michael Hutchingson with 58:35
which left the nearest rider Ralph Hancock nearly 4 minutes off the pace.

1. Piers Snell 44:40 (1.08:27)

2. Michael Stanley 45:12 (1:20:40)

3. Graeme Osler 47:56 (1:09:32)

4. Andy Darley 48:23 (1:03:26)

5. Trevor Avis 49:33 (1:06:00)

6. Tony Clarke 52:55 (1:06:09)

1. Michael Hutchingson 5835 Cuce

2. Ralph Hancock 1:02:32 Hertford Wheelers

3. Nicky Peters 1:09:48 Border City Wheelers
4. Twigs Way 1:13;:39 Cambridge CC

5. David Green 1:15:10 Team Cambridge (DM)

Chairman's Handicap Cup 10 mile TT

Eight riders contested for this the last but one of the fixed trophies to be won during the
current season. Michael Stanley being handicapped on previous +30min rides, was lucky on
the night to ride a PB of 29:46 breaking evens for the first time and winning the Chairman's
Handicap Cup with margin of 13 seconds from Piers Snell. Although Michael takes top place
on the result sheet, the full 10 points in the TransMedia Shield went to Trevor Avis for the
fastest club time. While I was riding in Scotland a few years ago the handicap winner also
took the maximum points in their club points league, which I think is a very good idea!.
Handicap Riding Time Points

1. Michael Stanley 16:15 (29146 4)

2. Graeme Osler 16:30 (2536  7)

3. Piers Snell 16:38 (26:09 5)

4. Paul McMahon 16:46 (25:57 6)

5. Trevor Avis 18:02 (24:31 10)

6. Steve Laurie 18:41 (25:07 8)

7. Tony Clarke 19:00 (25:06 9)

8. Doug Parker 19:12 (30:32 4)
Riding time

1. Andrew Homer 20:58 LeoRC course record?

2. Lol Bermam 23:21  Cambridge Tri

3. Daren Hart 2351 CUCC

4, John Manlow 2447  Cambridge Tri

5. Ralph Hancock 25:22  Hereford Wheelers

6. Graham Rayner 28:30  Team Cambridge (DM)
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Cyclo-Cross  1998/99

As the cyclo-cross season has already started, (the first local event is generally at Mildenhall
in October) which means that clubs have to register names of riders who wish to ride. If
anyone is interested in riding these events, then please let Kevin Parker know ASAP. We
used to have a number of riders take part in these events, but interest seems to have dwindled
over the years. It is one way to keep fit during the long winter months, and if nothing else it is
a lot of fun.

New Members

It has been so long since a club newsletter has been produced, I have lost track who has
joined us in the past months. Three new members spring to mind, all first claim, so welcome
to Paul McMahon and Graham Rayner. Also welcome back to Andrew Horner who had to
leave his last club in order to continue his quest for points on his BCF licence. Andrew joins
us for a few months and then he hopes to join a local club that ride in red tops. If this doesn’t
work out, then our TT record books will rewritten next season. A new second claim member
joined us in the so called summer, and proceeded to rewrite a lot of course records. Most of
you will have seen young Ben Hallam in action, Ben has had a remarkable season with Team
Brite.

?

For Sale For Sale For Sale For Sale For Sale For Sale For Sale Fo

Mavic Reflex Blue Wheels Mavic MA40 Training Wheels
on on
Hope Hubs, Shim 12-23 Ulterga Hubs, Shim 12-26
32 spokes, 8 speed £100 32 spokes 8 speed £40
Pinarello Race/Training Frame Dura Ace Sti 8 speed Levers
Banesto Replica,54cm C to C Excellent Condition £60

Excellent Condition £100

If anyone is interested in any of the above then please contact

Roy Docherty Cambridge 573510
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